HISTORIC PRESERVATION JUNE 13, 2024
MEMBERS:

Jean Allison, Chairman

Cindy Ingalsbe

Rose Hallings

Jessica King (absent)

The meeting began at 6:03 PM.
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MINUTES:

Ms, Ingalsbe made a motion to approve the May 9, 2024 minute with corrections, second by Ms.
Hallings. All present members voted “aye™ to approve.

Second page corrected spelling of Holtz.
Second page under fall lecture remove the ending of the sentence “ on the canal in Lockport”.
FALL LECTURE:

The fall speakers will be Mr. Scott Parker for September, possibly Mr. Derrick Pratt for October
(Ms. Ingalsbe will speak to him) and Mr. Preston Pierce for November.

POWER CEMETERY:

Ms. Ingalsbe said that she has spoken with Mr. Dave Diggs about the plan for the town founder’s
plaque. Mr. Diggs has recommended a 24 X 16 inch grey stone, with a shiny front, rough edges,
and black litho ink. The members vote “yes” to this recommendation. The members discussed
and agreed to go with a 12 X 12 inch plaque.

The first row letter size will be ' .

The settler’s names will have a letter size of 17
The bottom row letters will be .35”.

Mr. Dave Diggs will provide a pricing quote.

Ms. Ingalsbe said that she has been speaking with Amy from Countrycare landscaping and she
will meet them when the Lilac bushes are ready to be planted.

HATHAWAY CEMETERY:

There is no update on a replacement sign and Mr. Dave Bloom’s truck will be out of commission
for several weeks.

SALEM CEMETERY:

There is no new update on the clean up to the back side of the cemetery and no decisions have
been made for fencing.

Ms. Allison will speak to Ms. Donna Herendeen asking if the Lutheran Church was able to find
any records about the cemetery.
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HISTORIC MARKER PROJECT:

There has been no update on this project. Ms. Allison asked Ms. Ingalsbe to see if she can get
the contact information of the individual who does the sign paintings in Bloomfield.

ERIE CANAL VISIT:

Ms. Ingalsbe and Mr. Ingaisbe visited the Erie Canal museum.

Ms. Ingalsbe made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:40 to begin the lecture called “Just a
Painting of a Man and Some Horses” presented by Mr. Derrick Pratt, motion second by Ms.
Hallings. All present members voted “aye” to adjourn.

The next meeting will be held on July 11, 2024 at 6:30 PM.

Mary Richter, Clerk of the Boards recorded the minutes.



